
  
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday 8 June 2020  

FULLBROOK WIDER RE-OPENING –15 JUNE 

We are looking forward to welcoming Year 10 students back onto the 

Fullbrook site from Monday 15 June. Please remind students of the 

following key points. 

 Remember to bring hand sanitiser 

 Please do not be late 

 On the first day staff will greet students and send them to the tennis      

 court to go over emergency procedures 

 Wear face masks on public transport 

 Bring all your own equipment 

 Bring packed lunch and drinks/snacks 

Parents/carers of students in Year 10 were asked to notify us if their 

son/daughter is going to attend the on-site provision by completing this 

brief survey: www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/FBKbacktoschool it is 

vital you notify us whether your son/daughter is going to attend. 

If your son/daughter was scheduled to attend but for any reason they are 

not able to, we will be expecting them so please email 

shermand@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk to advise of the change of plan.  

If you are unable to email, then please phone reception (which is open 

from Monday 15 June) on 01932 349301 and leave a message clearly 

stating your son/daughters name and the reason for their absence.  This 

is vital for safeguarding reasons. 

  “There is only one corner of the universe you can 

be certain of improving, and that's your own self.” 

Aldous Huxley   

YELLOW BUS SERVICE 

A virtual meeting ia been held by Runnymede Borough Council on Friday 

12 June from 6-7pm to discuss the ending of the Yellow Bus service.  The 

current contract is coming to an end and Runneymede are keen to engage 

with parents as they look to shape a new service model for the future. 

The councillors are working behind the scenes and welcome your views 

and comments. The meeting is password protected so please register 

here before the event.  

To ensure that your questions are answered, please email them in 

advance of the meeting to cllr.nigel.king@runnymede.gov.uk  or 

cllr.nick.prescot@runnymede.gov.uk 

BROWN UNIFORM 

DONATIONS 

NEEDED! 

From September 2020 our Year 11 

students will be the only year group 

to return to school in the old brown 

uniform.  

As availability of this uniform is 

reducing rapidly, we would be 

grateful if our current Year 11 

students could donate any of the 

following items to the school that 

are still in a good, wearable 

condition. 

 Brown blazers  

 Ties  

 Old style Yellow/Grey & 

Black PE kit 

If you are able to help, then please 

ensure that any pieces of uniform 

are cleaned prior to donation. 

Items can be dropped off at the 

school from Monday 15 June, but 

we would advise contacting 

reception to arrange a suitable 

time to bring them in. 

Many thanks. 
 

 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/FBKbacktoschool
mailto:shermand@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
https://www.facebook.com/events/862656544225645/?active_tab=about
mailto:cllr.nigel.king@runnymede.gov.uk
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YEAR 10 REPORTS 

The Year 10 reports are now available for parents & carers to view on Insight.  

SCHOOL UNIFORM FOR SEPTEMBER 2020 

Last week we sent out information regarding purchasing the blue uniform from 

School Uniform Direct for students returning in September 2020.  It outlined 

details of how the store will be operating an appointment system for sizing 

students for uniform.  The letter can be viewed here.  Instructions from School 

Uniform Direct and details of the discounts currently available for purchasing 

uniform are on pages 4 & 5 of this newsletter. 

INTER-SCHOOLS COMPETITION 

From Monday 8th June- Sunday 21st June 2020 Fullbrook's KS3 students are 

competing against other schools in the area to see which school can walk/run 

the most distance.  Certificates will be awarded for those students that reach: 

 

 20 miles – Bronze 

 30 miles – Silver 

 40 miles – Gold 

 

Students need to supply evidence (screen shot of whichever exercise tracking 

app is used) with how much distance was covered and this should be emailed 

to Miss Pepper. 

 
PARENT Q&A WITH MRS MOORE 

Mrs Moore recorded a Q&A with one of our parents regarding the questions 

you asked about the school's wider re-opening.  We have addressed the most 

immediate questions in this session, and will look at September in more detail 

as we get further information from the Department for Education.  

Click here to access the video and question list on the Fullbrook website. 

We'd also like to extend a huge thank you to Annette Hart for giving her time 

to be part of this helpful video, and Laura Cook from the Parent Voice for 

gathering the questions. 

WORD OF THE CYCLE 

Our next Word of the Cycle, which we will be incorporating into virtual lessons 

and tutor times with students, is below. We would be grateful if you could 

continue to support this by using the word in conversation at home.  

COMPLEMENT (verb): to make something else better or more attractive 

when combining with it (do not confuse with 'compliment' which means a 

remark that expresses approval or admiration). 

Example: Strawberries and cream complement each other perfectly. 

 

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us via:  
info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    
concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         
homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

 
 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Click the symbols to view the Fullbrook 
Facebook & Twitter pages. 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

https://www.ps-connect.cloud/schoolemails/159162698077595111317919/SchoolUniformYears78and9Monday8Junepdf.pdf
http://www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk/coronavirus/
mailto:info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
http://www.facebook.com/Fullbrook
http://www.twitter.com/FullbrookSchool


 

GOOD NEWS FROM THE ENGLISH FACULTY 

World Book Day Reading Challenge: In March we launched a reading challenge on World Book Day.  Students 

were given the challenge of reading as many books from a list that staff recommended.  We are delighted to announce 

that Thomas F in Year 8 is the winner and has won a kindle. Well done Thomas! 

Award Winning Words: Ava K from Year 7 recently won a poetry competition in a newspaper, and we are 

delighted to share her winning words with you. Well done Ava, what a fantastic achievement, and  

 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY   

From Monday 15 June  Year 10 and 12 Students return to Fullbrook site 

Wednesday 22 July  End of Summer Term (early finish for students) 

   





 


